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Head : 49 Food and Environmental Hygiene Department 
 
Subhead (No. & title) : 
 
Programme : (1) Food Safety and Public Health 
 
Controlling Officer : Director of Food and Environmental Hygiene 
 
Director of Bureau : Secretary for Food and Health 
 
Question : 
 
What is the establishment of staff responsible for inspecting imported vegetables 
at Man Kam To?  In this connection, what is the financial provision earmarked for 
2008-09?  How is it compared to the provision in 2007-08?  What are the plans in 
2008-09 to ensure vegetables imported to Hong Kong are safe for consumption 
and also the manpower and expenditure involved? 
 
Asked by : Hon. TAM Yiu-chung 
 
Reply : 
 
In 2008-09, 17 Health Inspectorate Officers will work at the Man Kam To Food 
Control Office.  To ensure the safety of imported vegetables, the Department will 
continue to inspect inbound vegetable vehicles at Man Kam To Border Control 
Point, check the relevant import documents and take random samples for 
pesticides. 
 
The estimated expenditure for the work on import control is $86.1 million in 
2008-09, representing a rise of $13.6 million (18.8%) from the revised estimate of 
2007-08.  Separate breakdown on resources and manpower provided for 
inspection of vehicles conveying vegetables from the Mainland is not readily 
available. 
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